MEMO# 17027

January 29, 2004

ICI GENERAL COUNSEL DEPARTURE

[17027] January 29, 2004 TO: BOARD OF GOVERNORS No. 6-04 PRIMARY CONTACTS - MEMBER COMPLEX No. 7-04 RE: ICI GENERAL COUNSEL DEPARTURE I regret to inform you that Craig Tyle, who has served as ICI General Counsel since 1997, has decided to make a major career change and is leaving the Institute. Craig has recently accepted a position as a partner at the law firm of Shearman & Sterling. Craig will remain at the Institute for the next several weeks. Craig joined the Institute in 1988. During his tenure at the Institute, Craig has been instrumental in helping to further the industry's commitment to strict regulation and the protection of mutual fund investors. His tremendous expertise and insight will be missed. Please join me in wishing Craig the very best in his new responsibilities. Matthew P. Fink President

Copyright © by the Investment Company Institute. All rights reserved. Information may be abridged and therefore incomplete. Communications from the Institute do not constitute, and should not be considered a substitute for, legal advice.